Town of Monroe
Town Board Meeting

August 1, 2024

Pledge of allegiance recited.
Monthly expenses were reviewed and approved.

July’s minutes were unavailable. They will be presented at Septembers meeting.

Those in attendance at tonight’s meeting: Mike Geels, Josh Geerken, David Bard, Justin Shaffer, Clayton
Lengerich, both newspaper journalists, Rachel Tague

New Business

Nothing new to report.

Old Business

Baker Tilly’s Jeff Rowe is here tonight to discuss the rate study results. This rate study will be available in
the Clerk-Treasurer’s office for anyone to review.

After reviewing the sewage study with council, it was recommended that the town increase the sewage
rates by $4.25 per month which is based off of the water consumption.

After reviewing the water study with council it was recommended to increase the water rates by an
average of $9.50 per month based on 4,000 gallon of usage.

It was agreed upon to have Clayton Lengerich work on the rate ordinance and he will bring that to the
next board meeting so a plan can be made as to when the increases will be started.

Matt Lehman with Bixler Insurance was not available at tonight’s meeting however, he sentin a new
quote for increasing the towns deductible from $500.00 to $2,500.00. After reviewing Matt’s figures
with Justin’s input it was agreed to go ahead and increase the deductible. Josh made a motion to accept.
David seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

Utilities Superintendent
Water main work started on Andrews St. by Fleming.

Quote from Flemings for Jackson St. is going to cost 16410.00 to be completed in 3 days. Justin already
has the supplies to cover this project. Josh made a motion to accept this addition to the project. David
seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

In the past, Justin has brought up the need to purchase a new snow plow, the desire to purchase a salt
building in order to save money on salt purchases. He is currently buying salt by the bag but can save
money buying it in bulk but that requires the need for a building to house this salt. He has 2 quotes. He’s
leaning towards the cheaper quote for the plow which comes in at $8,777.60 but will need some
additional optional equipment but total cost should be below or at $10,000.00. A salt spreader for the
dump truck will run about $10,000. A new building to house the salt is going to run around $26,000.00.
Justin has looked into fabric domes for the salt building. He states Krueckeburg has them every month at
their auctions and these can be attached to concrete walls. Mike said he’s interested in learning more
about the fabric building option. Mike said to get prices on this. Justin said he’ll get up to Krueckeburg
and ask about how the fabric buildings are put together and such.



Clerk-Treasurer

Rachel presented council with a new contract from Waste Management. The contract increases the
trash rates from $14.95 to $17.44 per month for one trash can. It will also increase the rates for each
additional trash can from $8.50 to $9.25 per month. Justin said he’d like to do some investigative work
to see if he can bring in some other quotes before a decision is made. This has been tabled until next
month when Justin will have firm numbers from other trash service providers.

Town Attorney

Clayton was present at tonight’s meeting. He brought with him Resolution 2024-2 which closes off
certain sections of E Jackson, S Polk, S Center and Andrews Streets. This is in preparation for the Monroe
Day Festival being held on September 7, 2024 between 4-8pm. David made a motion to accept this
resolution. Josh seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

Clayton stated that there is a parking lot within the Town of Monroe that will need to be surveyed
before it is quit claimed to the town. He is asking that MLS of Monroe go ahead and do this survey.
David questioned whether the town needs to take possession of this parking lot. Josh asked what
benefits this would give the town; Justin spoke up and gave a for instance of Monroe Day and having the
benefit of blocking off the parking lot and/or using it for vendors and such. It was decided to go ahead
and let MLS do the survey and discuss the findings at the next town board meeting. Justin asked Clayton
if the town will need a survey for a portion of the roads that the county is going to give to the town.
Clayton said yes. At this time council went ahead to approve MLS doing the survey at the parking lot on
E Jackson along with the survey work needed for the small sections of road the county intends to give to
the town. David made a motion. Josh seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

With nothing further to discuss, this meeting was adjourned.

Town Board President

Clerk-Treasurer



